




 
October 15, 2020  
 
 
VICKIE GOEMANS      Member ID #              
2881 FOXFORD CT 
GREEN BAY WI 54313 
 
 
Dear Ms. Goemans,  
 
Thank you for reaching out to the Department of Employee Trust Funds (ETF) regarding 
the premium increases to the Local Annuitant Health Plan (LAHP). We appreciate you 
sharing how the increase in LAHP rates impact you and other retirees. I’d like to share 
information about why the LAHP rates increased when compared to those offered to 
employees and retirees who are affiliated with a State or local employer who offers the 
Group Health Insurance Program (GHIP) administered by ETF. If after your review of 
this information, you find that you have questions, please feel free to contact me.  
 
LAHP is a program that is only offered to retirees of local municipalities whose employer 
does not participate in the GHIP. Groups that do not include employees, that is, younger 
members, typically have much higher claims utilization and premium rates. This is 
because younger people are generally lower utilizers of care and so their premiums are 
used by an insurer to pay the claims of members who use more services.  
 
You stated the  Plan rate for 2020 was $679.48 and the 2021 rate will 
be $964.32 according to the 2021 Decision Guide, reflecting a 42% increase in rate. 
You asked if members should expect an additional rate increase of 42% for 2022 when 
members were informed to anticipate 30% rate increases for both 2021 and 2022. 
Unfortunately, it is possible for this to occur again for 2022. After that time, we expect 
that increases will be much lower and align with those provided to local employers who 
participate in the GHIP.  
 
While rates historically have been stable, there has been significant growth in LAHP 
with many members needing and are using more services than anticipated. Our 
actuaries  found that expected claims payments have risen far beyond what expected 
premiums can pay. This spike continues in 2020. We do regret the difficult position this 
puts you and other retirees in, but to maintain the financial viability of the program into 
the future, premiums needed to be sharply increased to cover claim costs.  
 
  

 

 
 

 

STATE OF WISCONSIN 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 

Robert J. Conlin 
SECRETARY 

 

 

Wisconsin Department 
of Employee Trust Funds 
PO Box 7931 
Madison WI 53707-7931 
1-877-533-5020 (toll free) 
Fax 608-267-4549 
etf.wi.gov 
 



Vickie Goemans 
October 15, 2020 
Page 2 
 
Thank you, again, for reaching out to ETF regarding your concerns. I hope that I have 
been able to answer your questions. However, if you have additional questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at arlene.larson@etf.wi.gov or (608) 264-6624. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Arlene Larson, Manager of Federal Program & Policy 
Office of Strategic Health Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 
 
 
CC: Brian Stamm, Deputy Director of the Office of Strategic Health Policy 




